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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman and John Sanders. Also present were attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Jeff Goerges. Council Member Steve Kahre was absent.
Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT: Mallory Lowe
In the clerk's office:  I've entered the data for our budget on the State's Gateway program online.  We will have the budget adoption tonight and that will conclude our 2015 budget procedures.

In the Utility Department:  

In the sewer utility department we have released 3 sewer liens that were paid.  The mag meters seem to be reporting accurate flow totals again.  Our bills from Evansville Sewer are back to normal ranges.  

In General Town Items:  

We had the 33rd Annual Great Pumpkin Metric on Sunday Oct 5th through town hosted by Evansville Bicycle Club.  The event was for families and they had over 900 participants.  

I attended IACT's webinar for Municipal Utility operations & billing on Sept 30th. 

Our next area town roundtable meeting hosted by IACT will be in Poseyville on Nov. 13th at the Red Wagon restaurant. 

 OLD BUSINESS:

1.   Town Insurance
Stobbs noted that we have chosen Bliss-McKnight for our new insurance with Greg Hofman of Torian, Hofman, Dillow & Flittner as our agent.  Freeman made a motion to change our town insurance from Doug Bays to Bliss-McKnight, motion was seconded by Sanders.  Motion passed by a 3-0 voice vote.
2.   Rodent processing ordinance

Krista Lockyear prepared the second reading of the rodent processing ordinance.  Sanders made a motion to accept the ordinance, motion was seconded by Freeman.  Motion passed with a 3-0 voice vote.  
NEW BUSINESS

1.   Public Adoption for 2015 Budget

Mallory Lowe read aloud the budget numbers for each main fund proposed for 2015.  Freeman made a motion to adopt the 2015 budget, seconded by Sanders.  Motion passed by a 3-0 voice vote.
Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that they have been planning to work on the Wortman road project when the weather allows.  Jeff has received quotes to repave the new culvert installation area on Fleener road.  Jeff mentioned the salt spreader motor for the small truck is not working.  It is need of repairs or replacement.  Jeff stated a new motor would be about $700.  Jeff mentioned we need to have some exhaust work performed on the dump truck.  Jeff stated he will pour concrete on railroad ties for a loading dock area around salt shed.  
Jeff advised that Aaron is able to do the GIS work locating and mapping our sewer system and shut off valves.  This work can be completed during down time and sewer calls.  A laptop, AutoCAD program and handheld will be needed for a grand estimated total of about $2k.  Council agreed and approved to spend up to $2k on GIS mapping equipment.
Board member’s comments 

Freeman stated he was pleased with the way the ditches drained on the area Jeff had been working on.
Freeman also mentioned there is some needed drainage work performed near the Gansman's driveway.  Freeman had much discussion with Mr. Gansman and Mr. Blair concerning their drainage issues on their properties off Wortman Road.  Bob suggested we contact Midwest Engineering for expert opinion. Council will have Jeff get together with drainage expert Mike Wathen to investigate the situation and offer possible solution.  
Attorney’s comments 

No attorney comments

Resident’s comments 

David Gansman of 831 W Wortman road attended meeting with his wife Jeanne.  Gansman advised that he had discussed the drainage issues years ago with the previous superintendent Mike Roark.  Gansman explained that he was promised 14 years ago that Mike Roark was going to perform the drainage work but no work has been completed.  
Dean Blair lives across the street from Gansman on Wortman road and also voiced his concerns on the drainage problem in their area.  

Carol Schlumpf stated she was pleased with the mowing around town.  
The meeting adjourned at 8:40pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

